
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5 PM September 17, 2013 

At Cook Library 

 

 

Members Present: John Wheeler and Mark Albee.  Absent John Roberts  

 Also present: John Wacker 

 

1) John Wacker of the Tamworth Historical Society indicated the THS is very interested in helping 

with the restoration of the Town Pound and will provide $250 for such.  There is an anonymous 

donor who will provide the other $250 needed for the project.  Scott Aspinal will dig the post 

holes.  Willie Farnum will provide the locust posts.  THS will provide a descriptive sign. 

2) Minutes of the 7/23/13 meetings were approved. 

3) The Wonalancet lot line adjustment has been continued again as the feds have not come through 

with their OK yet.  Paul King is keeping on top of it. 

4) Old Business: 

a) The Glaws deed has been returned, transferring the ownership of the lot to the actual lot used. 

b) Riverside Cemetery metal sign:  Mark will contact a metal worker he knows to see if he is 

interested in repairing it. 

c) John W met with Joan Casarotto who was able to determine where the Cousin lot was in the 

Riverside Cemetery.  She was also able to provide information concerning William Woodman 

requested by Carole Lavigne. 

d) John W reported a check had been received from Kunhardt and Bailey for lot E-2 in the West 

Coville section of the Chocorua cemetery.  He had also just received a letter from them 

requesting the transfer back to the Town of lot E-1A, claiming confusion on the location of 

the lots they purchased and the fact that that lot was outside of the line of other lots.  After 

discussion, we agreed to the requested transfer and refund.  John W will work on the paper 

work to bring about the transfer. 

e) As of 9/13/13, $6,222 remained in the cemetery maintenance fund. 

5) Judy McLean of the Bearcamp Valley Garden Club has requested permission to maintain the 

flower beds in the Veterans Memorial triangle.  As the Trustees of Trust Funds has agreed to the 

Cemetery Trustees maintaining the memorial grounds, we gratefully accepted the offer. 

6) The deed for lot E-28 of the Wonalancet Cemetery to Melinda and Peter Heimlich was signed. 

7) Mark will see if the Chocorua Cemetery stone repair day can be October 19
th

. [It turned out the 

answer was no due to other activities that might involve the same volunteers were happening that 

day.  Mark is trying for November 9.] 

8) The next meeting was scheduled for October 22, 2013 at 5 PM at the Library.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:32 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 091713 

 


